
¡CORRESPONDENCE 
'3/28/2025 
'DOCUMENT NO. 02291-2025 

Nickalus Holmes 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Nickalus Holmes on behalf of Records Clerk 
Friday, March 28, 2025 4:54 PM 
'Bruce Kelsey' 
Consumer Contact 
RE: DENY EU APPLICATION - RE. Docket #20240032-SU 

Good afternoon Mr. Kelsey 

We will be placing your comments below in consumer correspondence in Docket No. 20240032, and forwarding your 

comments to the Office of Consumer Assistance and Outreach. 

Thank you 

Nick Holmes 
Commission Deputy Clerk II 
Office of Commission Clerk 

Florida Public Service Commission 
850-413-6770 

- Original Message-
From: Bruce Kelsey <bruceckelsey@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Friday, March 28, 2025 4:39 PM 

To: Records Clerk <CLERK@PSC.STATE.FL.US>; Office of Commissioner Clark <Commissioner.Clark@psc.state.fl.us>; 
Office of Commissioner Passidomo Smith <Commissioner.Passidomo.Smith@psc.state.fLus>; Office of Commissioner 
Graham <Commissioner.Graham@PSC.STATE.FL.US>; Office of Chairman La Rosa 
<Commissioner.LaRosa@psc.state.fi. us>; Office of Commissioner Fay <Commissioner.Fay@psc. state. fl. us> 

Subject: DENY EU APPLICATION - RE. Docket #20240032-SU 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking 

links, especially from unknown senders. 

Please deny the proposed Environmental Utilities application As a retired Florida professional engineer with pipeline 

design experience and having owned a home and property on Little Gaspa ril la Island for over 55 years, I urge you to 
consider my following concerns. 
1) The staff and the service application did not consider that most of the homes in the service area are occupied part-
time and vacant most of the time. 

2) The ECR gal/day estimated assumptions were based on other areas with mostly full-time residents and should have 
been based on the historical records of potable water supplied by water companies in the service area 
3) Probably, the actual ECR gal/day would produce much less revenue than estimated, and the conceptional design 

would be inadequate to keep the lines flushed out. 
4) No environmental tests were made in or near the service area. 
5) Greater risk of a break in the main line and a massive spill on an island or under the inland waterway 

6) There are safer and more efficient individual home systems that are even more efficient than the proposed system for 
removing nitrogen 
7) Although the county has endorsed the application, there is hearsay the county is now opposed to low- pressure 
systems in new developments on the mainland. 

8) The county does not own wastewater systems on barrier islands for good reason. It is to difficult and time consuming 
to transport equipment and personal to the worksite by boats and barges. EU would have the same problem providing 
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service and dependability Conclusion Due to the average home on the islands having much less impact on the 
environment than septic tanks on the mainland, it would be safer, cheaper and more effective to wait for upgraded 
individual home systems that may qualify for government grants. 

From: Bruce C Kelsey 

9798 Little Gasparilla Island 
PO Box 3462 Placida, FL 33946 
bruceckelsey@yahoo.com 
phone 863-288-0286 
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